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Key changes to the Bill include: 

• Changing the stalking event threshold so that the law can be enacted after two separate
stalking or harassment acts within a 24-month period (initially two within 12 months).

• Expanding the definition of an act of stalking or harassment to include 'doxxing', including the
publishing of any statement or material about the person being stalked.

• A new section to enable courts to order the destruction within ten working days of any intimate
visual recordings of the person being stalked.

• Making it clear that offenders who are discharged without conviction can still have restraining
orders applied to them.

The Ministry is currently working in partnership with relevant agencies, including the New Zealand 
Police and Ministry of Justice, on how it can best support the implementation of the legislation. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

New Zealand drops one place in latest Global Gender Gap Index ranking 

The World Economic Forum report shows that New Zealand continues to perform strongly in the 
Global Gender Gap Index. For 2025, New Zealand ranks fifth out of 148 economies (compared to 
fourth out of 146 economies in 2024). New Zealand has ranked in the top ten consistently since 2015. 

The Index measures progress towards gender parity across four key areas – economic participation 
and opportunity, educational attainment, health and survival, and political empowerment. 

New Zealand has maintained first place in educational attainment, and our overall ranking reflects 
sustained progress over many years across the key areas. The slight drop in score is primarily due to 
fewer women in ministerial roles (53.8% in 2025 compared to 81.8% in 2023) and changes in other 
countries’ performance, notably recent efforts in the U.K. which jumped to 4th from 14th. 
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